
 

e-Newsletter  Sep 2018 

 

 

Copyright ©  2018 St. Catherine’s International Kindergarten 版權所有 不得轉載 

Sharing child’s 

community service 

experience 

 

Visiting the elderly at nursing 

homes is a very enjoyable and 

rewarding experience for both adults 

and children. Every two months, I take 

my daughter and my son to visit 

nursing homes. Before my visits I 

usually ask the activities director in the 

charity group when is the best time to 

visit. Then, the activities director and I 

arrange group activities to help my 

children get used to the elders. My 

daughter, my son and I normally play 

memory games and sing songs with the 

elders. We also bring gifts such as 

balloons, handmade cards, drawings 

and snacks to liven up the elder’s 

spirits. 

It is very important to make this an 

ongoing experience instead of a 

one-time visit, because it can allow 

children to develop skills and it can 

create bonds between the elderly and 

the children, so the elderly become less 

lonely. The visit also helps children learn 

about importance of filial piety, the 

importance to respect and care for the 

elders and be aware of different 

physical and living conditions, such as 

seeing elders in wheelchairs or elders 

unresponsive.  

By learning such things, it creates 

the social impact of bridging the age 

gap between children and the elderly.  

Children and the older generation are 
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very disconnected in this 

ever-advancing technological world; 

therefore it is good for them to spend 

some time with each other. Firstly, 

children can learn about the past and 

learn about traditional values by 

listening to the elderly’s life 

experiences, which enriches the child in 

knowledge and insight into different 

lives.  Secondly, children will know how 

to interact with people different from 

themselves. Thirdly, the elders will 

become much happier as they have 

someone to care for them. 

However, to make this happen, 

parents also need to actively engage in 

such activities with their children. Not 

only because parents have to 

accompany the child but also according 

to Social Cognitive Theory, parents 

serve as role models to children. 

Therefore, we play a very influential role 

in our children’s development as our 

children learn vicariously through us. 

Outside of visiting elderly homes, 

volunteering in general is beneficial to 

children’s development. It helps 

children to become  well-rounded, it 

helps to develop new or existing skills 

and it offers you a chance to give back 

or make a difference in the community, 

which in turn helps the child to become 

a better citizen. Furthermore, 

volunteering work boosts self-esteem 

as children will feel a sense of 

accomplishment from pushing 

themselves out of their comfort zone.  

For example, during nursing home visits, 
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I played my daughter’s favourite 

songs and asked her to sing it to the 

elders.  She was at first reluctant, but 

gradually, she overcame her social 

anxiety and sang freely to the elders.  

Also, the same happened when I asked 

her to introduce her favourite cartoon 

characters a few months ago. She is 

now so excited to tell them the 

character’s stories. I am overjoyed to 

see my daughter, over the course of just 

a few months, develop such a high level 

of self-confidence and communication 

skills with the el-ders.  

In conclusion, visiting the elderly at 

nursing homes has been a wonderful 

experience. It truly shows me how 

community service can change a person 

for the better.  My daughter became 

more open and social, brought joy into 

the elders’ hearts and bridged the age 

gap between them. From experiences 

like this, it is telling that parents should 

participate in more community service 

with their children as it is a benefit for 

the parent, the child and most 

importantly, society. 
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